Neoregelia ‘Fireball’ by Bromeliad Cultivar Registrar

Interestingly this plant has been rarely written about in this Journal. Everyone knows what this Neoregelia looks like or believe they do. They also know that it has had a cultivar name for about 40 years even though it is clearly a species and needs a species name. 

Perhaps because it has not been formally described there has been name problems in the past. For example in J. Brom. Soc 23(5): 166, 192. 1973  we have it linked to a ‘known in the trade as’ Neoregelia schultesiana and Hawaii. The name Neoregelia schultesiana persists today in Europe even though the name has never been published and is clearly a nomen nudum!  Another example is that in Australia in the late 1960’s a plant seems to have been imported from Ralph Davis as Neoregelia ‘Rio Red’. This is not mentioned by Nat DeLeon in an article in the Florida Council of Bromeliad Societies Newsletter in 1987. Luckily this name and plant seems to have disappeared!

The identity of ‘Fireball’ today could well be confused by the fact that in the last 40 years it has featured in some 150 registered hybrids and no doubt umpteen unregistered ones. This situation helps to confirm my view that many of the so-called variegated ‘Fireball’ in circulation are really hybrids of ‘Fireball’. Don’t forget to check for the bright blue tipped petals when they reluctantly appear.

There seems to be light at the end of the tunnel because ‘Fireball’ has been found in the wild and we know how reluctant taxonomists are to name a plant without habitat details.

In 1992 a ‘green form’ of Fireball’ was found in Espirito Santo, Brazil and this was sold by Tropiflora, Florida under #4393 as Neoregelia ‘Fireball’ Green. This can also be linked to the plant referred to in the next paragraph.

In 1998 Marie Selby Botanic Gardens obtained from Elton Leme a plant that Harry Luther maintains is very close to ‘Fireball’ but is predominantly green until flowering when it reddens in the centre as we expect for many neoregelias. It will be registered as a cultivar as ‘Greenball’. However, if you do acquire this plant I suggest you  keep the number SEL1998-0121 and/or Leme 2038 on the label so you can link this clone with any new species name to be published in the future.

